
 

WORTHAM-WHITE LAW OFFICE 

 P.O. BOX 475 WATERLOO, IOWA 50704 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
June 2018 
 

Contact:  Zorana Wortham-White 
Phone:  319-504-4622 
Email:  zorana@wortham-whitelawoffice.com  
 

 
The Family of Courtland Vanarsdale Strongly Disputes that Mr. Vanarsdale was 

Going in Excess of 100 MPH 
 

Waterloo, Iowa (June 2018)-Wortham-White Law Offices, has been retained to represent 
the family of Courtland Vanarsdale, who was killed in a motorcycle accident on Saturday 
May, 26 2018. 
 
The family of Mr. Vanarsdale would first like to thank everyone that has reached out to them 
to express support, thoughts, and prayers during their time of grief. They are grateful for the 
outpouring of love from the community. 
 
It is, however, concerning to the family that the Waterloo Police Department has chosen at 
this time, in the midst of the family’s bereavement, to release a statement to the media 
alleging that Mr. Vanarsdale was traveling at speeds in excess of 100 mph at the time of the 
fatal accident on Saturday, May 26 2018, which resulted in the death of Mr. Vanarsdale and 
Tyah Hoskins (the passenger of the car driven by Katie Scarbrough). 
 
At this time no evidence has been provided to the family to substantiate the police claims 
that Mr. Vanarsdale was speeding, nor does the family believe that the department has had 
the adequate time to properly conduct an investigation that would give them sufficient 
information to determine that Mr. Vanarsdale was traveling at speeds in excess of 100 mph.  
The release of any statement alleging the rates of speed in which Mr. Vanarsdale was 
traveling is premature considering that the investigation has not been completed.  The only 
facts that are known about this accident at this time is that Mr. Vanarsdale was traveling 
south on Martin Luther King Jr. Drive when Ms. Scarbrough failed to yield the right away to 
him and suddenly turned left into his path, which caused him to collide with her vehicle.   
 
The family will be looking into conducting their own private investigation of the accident.   
 
For further information, please contact Wortham-White Law Office at 319-504-4622 

 


